

Cycle Seahaven Committee Minutes 19 October 2020 19:00on Zoom

Present Andy Lock Sarah Clark, Sarah Winser, Simon McFarlane, Lee Turner, Donna Turner, Vivienne McLachlan, Dave Sutton, Charlie Ireland and Jo Barlow

1 Chairs Welcome.

AL welcomed all to the meeting.

2 Apologies for Absence

3 Minutes of the Previous Meeting

- i. Minutes of the previous were agreed as a true record Proposed Vivienne McLachlan Seconded Donna Turner agreed unanimously.

4 October message

Sent as a blog and email to members, updated finance report

5 Club Trailer

The club trailer will now be stored at A Webb home address and was voted on and passed by the committee

6: Section Leads

• Campaigns

SMcF gave an update on the consultation on Bishopstone junction with lights and possible crossing to be put in place.

C7 whole road project, villages to engage consultant, CSH will make a supporting statement.

The committee expressed its thanks for the hard work put in by Simon, and should he require any further support the committee will act accordingly.

• Road Rides

DS gave an update on the road rides. DS Touring rides transforming into 3 speeds, reinstating ride leaders and looking into removing the necessity for knowledge of first aid.

new ride leaders to go through ride leader coordinators for registration with Cycling UK for insurance.

DS proposed to pick up registration of new ride leaders carried by committee.

c. MTB Rides

SW Big ride for 31st of October with multiple groups + Ladies rides road and MTB

d. Dr Bike

LT The last Dr Bike will be this Saturday, looking at possible winter venues. Due to C19 8 sessions have been lost this year but money raised is just £41 short of 2019, 109 bikes put on the road so far in 2020.

Action point to contact Kirstie for return of padlock key. Small sparks grant SCDA LT to look into. Parts sponsorship from CUK?. cost of parts £116.00

e. Treasurer

SC Gave a detailed financial statement.

Membership 370 (141 Female, 73 Household)

7 First aid course

To be cancelled until C19 over SC to send CI Details of contact.

8 AOB

Website is under constant attack call for someone to monitor site hack potential, what would be the cost of protection SMcF. Poss request for help from membership.

Proposal to coop Jo Barlow to committee was carried.

JB to organise virtual challenge and Junior challenge

9 SDNPA

Report to be published, recommendations going forward, documentation to be stored on Trello, committee agreed to publish recommendations, LT abstained.

CLUB JERSEYS.

Deferred to 2021

RIDE WITH GPS.

Due to time pressure this was once again deferred, until a future meeting. AL stated that it may be of benefit for DS to write an article for the website to explain the features and if there was a member who may wish to assist with the Routes Library management.

Future Meetings

The committee agreed that due to the number of items in need of discussion, that meeting frequency will increase to monthly, with meetings continuing on Zoom. The meeting date was agreed on being the 3rd Monday of every month. We will aim for a start time of 19:00, and hopefully conclude by 21:00.

The date for the 2020 remaining 2020 meetings are 16th November and 21st December.